
 

 

Message from Miss Bendall 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

I am going to hand my newsletter item this week over 

to Isla in Bucehayes Class, who has written a 

wonderful poem for the Stockland time capsule.  

 

Stockland School conquers all 

It always stands proud and tall 

The students rise and never fall 

The teachers are kind and caring 

They make sure you are always sharing 

From five to eleven 

Then you enter year seven 

And now you are super cool 

No longer tiny and small 

We are Stockland School. 

 

What a lovely poem about our school.  

 

Have a lovely weekend.  

Miss Bendall  

Head of School: Beccy Bendall 

Key Dates; 

 

INSET Day - Friday 24th November 

 

 29th November - visit of Tiny Travels YsR-4 

 1st December - PTA Christmas Fayre 2.30pm 

 4th December  - YR-Y6 (inclusive) annual  

   nasal flu vaccination 

 13th December - YR-Y2 Nativity at Stockland 

   Church 2pm 

 14th December - Carol Service at Stockland        

   Church 2.30pm 

 

CROSS COUNTRY: 

 Wednesday 7th February 2024 

 Wednesday 6th March 2024 

Insert photo 

10th November 2023 

 

 

 

Stars of the week    Values of the week 

Class 1 Featherlake 

 Ollie   Hubie 

Class 2 Horner 

 Toby and Betty   Nellie  

Class 3 Quantock    

    Poppy (Y3) and Megan (Y4)  Charlie (Y3)  

Class 4 Bucehayes  

 Alfie and Isla   Harvey  



Safeguarding 

If you have any safeguarding concerns, please email  

stocklanddsl@redstartpartnership.co.uk 

This inbox is monitored daily.  

 

Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Miss Beccy Bendall and our Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Leads are Miss Natalie Martin and Miss Rachel Smith. 

Our school’s Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy can be found online at: 

https://stocklandprimary.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Final-RB-4.1-Stockland-Primary-

Academy-Safeguarding-Policy-2023_24-Final-Signed-DHC-1-2.pdf 

If you have any concerns about the safety of a child you can either talk to our DSL or DDSL or 

you can phone Devon MASH on 01392 384964 or email our safeguarding inbox; 

stocklanddsl@redstartpartnership.co.uk 

 

INSET Day—Friday 24th November 

 

Numbots and TTRS 

Mary, Ruben, Betty 

Teddy, Harry, Teddie 

 

Hockey next week for Class 3 and Class 4 

Hockey starts next week for PE sessions.  Please can your child arrive in school with a gum shield 

and shin pads. 

 Class 3 - PE is on Tuesday 

 Class 4 - PE is on Friday 

 

Annual nasal flu vaccination - Years R—6 (inclusive) 

The School Age Immunisation Service will be visiting the school on Monday 4th December.  In 

2023/24 all children in Primary Schools from Reception to year 6 (inclusive) will be offered the 

vaccine.  The vaccination is free and recommended for young children; it is administered by a 

quick and simple spray up the nose.   The school will be visited on Monday 4th December.  Please 

submit your consent form by midday 30th November to ensure your child receives their 

vaccination.   https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu  The code for the school is 
DV137454. 



 

 

 

 

News from The Redstart Partnership Trust 

 

 

With half-term already a distant memory, the clocks having changed and Guy Fawkes 

night just behind us, we now begin the long run into the Christmas period. No doubt 

rehearsals are already beginning for nativity plays and Christmas extravaganzas across 

the Trust. 

For trustees, this is a bittersweet time. We are enormously proud of our schools, our staff 

and our wonderful children, but this will be our last Christmas with everyone under the 

TRLP umbrella. Our schools will move to Cabot Learning Federation (CLF) and to 

Academies for Character and Excellence (ACE) on January 1 st 2024, as we hand the 

responsibility and rewards on to them to take the schools forward. 

Both trusts have an amazing track record and we, as trustees, are confident that both 

children and staff will further blossom and develop under their leadership and guidance. 

While the nitty gritty business of making the transfers happen continues, with TUPE 

consultations for staff and a lot of behind the scenes work to ensure things like school 

dinners happen, the real work of education carries on day in and day out in every 

classroom. 

We are delighted that Holy Trinity has just gained a good Ofsted judgement and, with 

Winsham having had their inspection last week, we have fingers crossed for more good 

news, hopefully before the end of term. 

Thank you to all parents for your ongoing support at this unusual and hectic time. I will 

write a further piece to sign off at the end of term. 

 

Tess Gale 

TRLP Board Chair 



Remembrance and Thanksgiving in Stockland 

 

'Come and See'  and Time Capsule Burial 

Saturday 11th November 10.30am - 4pm hosted by St. Michael and All Angels Church  

Preparations are almost complete for tomorrow's event at the church. The exhibition is open be-

tween 10.30am and 4pm, with the capsules being buried at 2pm. There is still time to contribute 

to both capsules (school and village) if you haven't done so yet. 

Email cgilmourwhite@redstartpartnership.co.uk or drop off at the church before 1pm tomorrow. 

 

Remembrance Service - Sunday 12th November at 10.50am 

This Family Service will focus on Remembrance and Thanksgiving next Sunday. As you may recall, 

one of the poppy wreaths presented at the memorial is a wreath Quantock class have created 

over the past couple of years. We will keep it in school next week to help with our own under-

standing of this period of Remembrance and Thanksgiving, before presenting it at next Sunday's 

service. It really would be lovely to see as many of you as possible over the weekend (11th / 12th) 

as we give thanks and remember the past, both happy and sad. 

 

- - - 

 

Tiny Travels visiting Wednesday 29th November Years R—4 

We have booked a company called Tiny Travels to visit Years R-4 on Wednesday 29th November.  

Tiny Travels gives children a fully immersive, fun opportunity to learn about cultures around the 

world. They offer global learning through sensory exploration. Tiny Travels believes in amplifying 

historically marginalised voices. It is important that children learn about the true aspects of a 

country and not an idea of what the culture looks like, therefore they have hired women from all 

around the world to create the resources they will bring to school.  

 

Youth Club 

Youth Club - every other Friday at Stockland Village Hall 6.30/8pm £1 entry and £1-1.50 for the tuck 

shop. This is open to all children 7-13 years who live in Stockland and the surrounding villages. Year 2 

children who are 7 years old are welcome to attend now and then from January all Year 2 children 

(even if they are still 6 years old) are welcome to start.  

 

 

 



Class 1 Featherlake News 

 

This week we have been learning about why we celebrate Bonfire Night and also why we wear pop-

pies. We started the week by learning about Guy Fawkes and Spencer has said that the reason we 

celebrate bonfire night is because "A man called Guy Fawkes tried to blow down the Houses of Par-

liament but someone heard his plan and told the police. The police arrested him and the King said 

we need to have fireworks" what a wonderful explanation!  

The children have also been enjoying playing maths games on the 

big screen, practising their counting to 5. Next week we'll be learning 

about the festival of Diwali and the children will be making their own 

Diya Lamps.  

 



 

Class 2 Horner News  

 

This week in art we have been drawing spirals from our fingertips, wrists, 

elbows and shoulders.  We have made different marks with different 

drawing tools and we have been experimenting with pencil, coloured 

pencils and wax crayons.  Next week, pupils will consolidate their 

understanding of how they can make spiral drawings using their whole 

bodies by making “snail drawings”. They will push exploration of different 

qualities of line, colour blending, and mark making using chalk and oil 

pastels. 

 

 



Class 3 Quantock News 

 

Yesterday, we took advantage of the lovely autumnal weather 

and walked down to the church. The main purpose of our visit 

was to look at Stockland's war memorial but we also collected 

our poppy wreath so that we could remind everyone at school 

of its purpose. Preparations are already underway for 

tomorrow's exhibition of Stockland past at the church and some 

of the children were thrilled to spot pictures of grandparents 

and great grandparents! 

 

In class, we have just started a new class reading book, Varjak Paw by 

SF Said and it is already captivating us. We have a real passion for 

reading in Quantock class and it's fantastic to listen to all the talk 

about books and watch as the children really challenge themselves 

both in reading lessons and with their reading for enjoyment. 

 



Class 4 Bucehayes News  

We have had a super week including a special History Day on the ancient Maya where we 

learnt about the Maya number system, their calendar, our spirit animals and had a quiz on 

identifying Maya Artefacts using all the information we had learnt about them, working as 

Archaeologists.  We had access to amazing videos from Dr Diane Davies the Maya 

Archaeologist explaining all these aspects and showing what it is like working in the Rainforests 

of Central America discovering more all the time about the Maya. 

We have been learning about our poem flanders field and are also able to recite and sing the 

poem off by heart beautifully.  I will share a recording next week and we will be including a 

recording of it in the Stockland time capsule alongside our drawings and writings about current 

day Stockland School. 

Yesterday, most of us enjoyed dancing to the music of Glenn Miller's Band as part of our 

learning about that era of music, the instruments used, the style of the music.  We also learnt 

about the chromatic scale.  We are learning to sing Hey Mister Miller as 

part of this unit. 

 



 

 

Samaritan’s Purse Shoebox Appeal 

Flyers were sent out in some of the children’s book bags but if 

you would like to support the Samaritan’s Purse Shoebox  

Appeal there is still time. 

 

Please can all boxes be returned to the School Office or Becky 

Spiller on Monday 13th November. 

 

Some ideas of what to include are shown below. 

 

Please can you label your box to show whether it’s for, 

 a boy 

 a girl  

and choose an age range, 

 2-4 years old 

 5-9 years old 

 10-14 years old 



 

 

Friday 7th December 

Order on ParentPay as usual 

Will be available to order from Monday 13th November  



 






